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URGENT

Mr Eamon Cassidy
Planning

London Borough of Hounslow
Via email to eamon.cassidy@hounslow.gov.uk 
7 December 2015
Dear Mr Cassidy, 

Hounslow Heath - Planning application: 01054/H/P38
CPRE London is the London branch of the Campaign to Protect Rural England. We are a membership based charity concerned with the protection and enhancement of London’s Green Belt, Metropolitan Open Land and urban open and green spaces. We have over 2,700 members across London.

Our members are very concerned about the development proposed for Hounslow Heath - planning application: 01054/H/P38. 
While we would support the enhancement of green spaces for the public’s enjoyment, we strongly object to these proposals on the grounds that:
· This replaces large areas of green space with paved areas or buildings of inappropriate scale: Hounslow Heath is designated as Green Belt which national, regional and local policy all state should be protected from inappropriate development, including paving over with inappropriate amounts of parking spaces.
· The proposals involve a vast increase in car parking spaces from 50 to 600 spaces plus coach parking – this is wholly unsustainable and unnecessary: any development of this type ought to be based on public transport. Not only will the expected half a million visitors per year cause massive traffic implications for the surrounding area, but the increase in vehicles will have a negative impact on air pollution for local communities. The whole Borough already has an AQMA (Air Quality Management Areas) for nitrogen dioxide and this proposal will ensure further deterioration of the existing poor air quality.
· This proposal is wholly insensitive to the nature and amenity of the Heath, it being open land which the community should be able to enjoy as such – not restricted to a particular use which will only be valuable for a small proportion of the community.
· The proposal will exclude the local community and general public from enjoyment of large areas of the Heath, their being excluded either because areas are charging or for health and safety. 

· Hounslow Heath and the Crane Corridor are some of the most important wildlife sites in London, categorised by the Mayor of London as being in the top tier category for Sites of Metropolitan Importance and Hounslow Heath contains the only area of lowland heathland habitat within the Borough and is protected as a Local Nature Reserve in addition to its SMI status. These protections should not be disregarded. 
Perhaps the council could consider asking the applicant to put forward a more sensitive scheme which does not impact on the local community’s enjoyment and is planned around public transport bringing people to the attraction. 

Please can you confirm that you will raise these objections to the relevant Planning Committee meeting. 
Many thanks. 

Yours sincerely 

Alice Roberts

Green Spaces Officer 
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